 February  8,  2010 

Mr.  Patrick O’Neill 

BRG  Consulting,  Inc. 

304  Ivy  Street 

San  Diego,  CA   92101‐2030 

 RE: Environmental Impact of Jonas Salk Elementary Proposed Construction

 

Dear  Mr.  O’Neill: As  a resident of Mira Mesa and as President of the local non-profit AWAKE Community, I disapprove of the proposed Jonas Salk Elementary project for many reasons, the most prominent of which is this singular fact:  The proposed project site is one of only two remaining large open spaces left on the mesa where endangered species are struggling to survive.

After attending the public meeting held last month by your organization, I came to realize that the proposed school building will destroy a large open space habitat, and it is not necessary to build as school attendees in the community have reportedly dropped by almost 20% since 2001!  Even  if the projected new  housing  developments in Mira Mesa are actually built, the   overall  enrollment  of  students  in   Mira  Mesa  elementary  schools  will  still   be  at  least  500  students  less  than  that  reported  almost a decade ago.  At the meeting it also became apparent that there is no consideration of the operational costs of a new school once built, as that is not of concern to the building process and is therefore an “externality.”

Just recently I took a walk on the 10 acre area that is to be plowed over for a school that is not needed and I found countless vernal pools filled with thriving fairy shrimp. The natural environment is rebounding quite well and could be restored to protect these endangered species and offer Mira Mesa a space to reconnect with our natural mesa surroundings.  Not only do the fairy shrimp call these vernal pools home, but many unique plant species grow within California’s vernal pools.  Many of them are found nowhere else on earth.

Instead of protecting this fragile ecosystem, the proposed mitigation plan will reduce this 10 acre space to one quarter the size and move it to another site, McAuliff Park, where existing pools are also struggling to survive past disturbances.  A quick look at Mira Mesa on Google maps will show anyone looking that these two open spaces are the last and largest remaining open spaces on the mesa.  Therefore the urgency should be to preserve and protect, not to plow-over and pretend.

We should heed the wise words of famous American architect Frank Lloyd Wright  who said, “Study nature, love nature, stay close to nature. It will never fail you.”  

Let's instead of building a new school, enhance the schools we already have.  The are four elementary schools existing within a 1.5 mile radius of each other already.  Let's preserve and restore what's left of our natural environment for our children and their children's children.

Sincerely, 
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Jason Brock

